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January is a moving month as 
Pastor Andrew moves to QLC 
and 

Rev Fredric moves back to JCC.  May 
they both enjoy God’s favour in the 
churches where God has moved them 
to.  We bid a fond farewell to Pastor 
Andrew and family and warmly 
welcome Rev Fredric and Dorothy 
back into our fold. 
 
6 Jan 2019 – Dedication Sunday.   
A bunch of us, HOMs and CG 
Leaders were called up to be 
empowered for our ministries for this 
New Year.  Sometimes I wonder how 
a HOM or CG Leader can succeed 
without his or her team members’ support.  Indeed I have to thank 

God for the good support I get from my team members.  I am not a Lone Ranger, I 
have a Tonto  (Team Of Naturally Talented Oldies). 
 
With Pastor Andrew 
leaving, a new team had to 
be formed and God 
infused the Multi-Media 
Ministry with some new 
blood to go another mile.  
We have two new 
members who signed up to 
do the website and four 
additional photographers 
who are joining the 
ministry. 
 
The good news is that most of these probies (Probie is the new member of the team – 
TV serial NCIS terminology) are young people.  So apparently, the ministry may be 
making inroads into the territory of the Youths where we have been lacking all these 
past years.  It is my hope that The Vine will see a new season, equal to the one that 
Alicia and Joyce brought to it in 2016. 
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